

Special Session Council Meeting May 5th, 2020

Meeting called to order by Mayor Coleman at 8:30am.

<u>Present</u>: Mayor Coleman, Councilman Ives, Councilman McCarthy Councilman Hollander, Councilman Wales

Pledge of Allegiance:

Resolution 2020-18: A Resolution Temporarily Modifying the "Serving Area" of Certain Liquor License Holders.

Mayor asked if there was any questions and there was liquor license holders in the audience. First, Councilman Wales asked if the Health Department said it is ok to do this. Mayor stated that the Natrona County Health Department did pass an order to allow the restaurants and bars to set up outside. Attorney Pat Holscher stated that our resolution that the town is purposing is that you're serving area now can be outside for a couple of weeks. The rules change daily so this could be just temporally until we here further notice. What we as the Governing Body is doing is allowing the serving areas for bars to serve alcohol outside without getting a catering permit for a couple of weeks. The bars will have to follow the rules set forth by the Health Department on how the tables will be placed and how far apart. If you go onto the Health Department website it will give you the 20—4 order that is allowing this. Josh Carson from the Bayou asked so he does not have to get a catering permit for his events on Wednesday or Sat right? Mayor stated that is correct. Kari from the Beacon asked they can put their tables outside but has to have a fence of some sort. Is there any special rules for the fencing material? Mayor stated that the orange fencing material is fine or having it roped off. He does not want them to go out and spend a lot of money right now. Justin from Staggers asked if they could put up their white tent for shelter but keeping the side open. Mayor stated that should

be fine. Mayor stated that the restaurants and bars can open outside and inside with inside having a limited capacity to 9 people. Councilman Wales wanted to know if the hours will change. Mayor stated that the hours will be the same as their bar but asked the bar owners to keep in mind of the residents in the area and please keep the noise level down. We do not want to make a problem for the residents in the neighborhoods. Mayor just wanted everyone to know that he appreciates everyone hard work on this situation and if there is anything the town can help with please let us know.

Councilman Ives made the motion to approve Resolution 2020-18, as stated. Councilman Hollander seconded. All Ayes-Motion carried.

<u>ADJOURNMENT:</u> Councilman Wales made the motion to adjourn the council meeting at 8:39am. Councilman Hollander seconded. All Ayes-Motion carried.

Mayor Seth Coleman:

Attested: Christine Trumbull

